
 

 

   

If you did not attend 
the fall rally in 
Branson, MO, you 
missed a great time. 
The hosts, Gary and 
Rita Denning, Tom 
and Katy Leydic 
and Frank Cason 
put on a great rally. 

Members were on their own to choose 
what shows or activities they wanted to 
attend.  Before Branson several members 
met at the Tom Sawyer RV Park, West 
Memphis, AR. We were parked alongside 
the Mississippi river watching tugs push-
ing barges up and down the river. Mem-
bers visited Elvis Presley’s mansion and 
museums. We also enjoyed a lot of Mem-
phis BBQ. 
 
I am proud to announce that we have 
some new members:  Kerry & Carolyn 
Pinkerton from Harvest, AL; and Jim & 
Sharon Sadilek from Itasca, IL.  Welcome 
folks! 
 
Plans are underway for our 2016 Spring 
Rally in Dillard, GA beginning April 26, 

2016. The hosts will have more in-
formation coming soon. 
 
Remember to make your plans to 
attend the DOAI Southeast Rally at 
Lazy Days Campground, Seffner; 
Florida, beginning January 24, 2016. 
The Fleetwood Motorhome Associa-
tion rally will begin a week prior to 
the DOAI rally at Lazy Days. 
  
I would like to update our Prayer 
List that Glenn Camp started.  Please 
send me updated information and I 
will send out a new list. 
 
Safe travels and hope to see you in 
Florida. 
 
 
 
 
 

 Charlie Harvell 
 Charles Harvell 
 President 
 Blue Ridge Discoverys 
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     Attached for your use at Page 4 & 5 are the reservation applications for 
FMA and DOAI Southeast Rallies. If you completed yours at last years Ral-
ly, it was turned in by our previous President. 

      Thank once again to Greer Communication for their $150 donation to 
our Rally. 
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Elaine and I was traveling from Marietta, GA, to the River Vista RV Park, 
Dillard, GA. We were meeting with the other hosts to plan the 2016 
Spring Rally. About two miles on Interstate 985 from Atlanta we heard a 
loud explosion and the right front tire on my Jeep (toad) exploded. I had 
no problem moving to the curb. My right fender and part of my bumper 
was missing. I did not know that a tire could do so much damage. We 
called Triple A and they arrived in 15 minutes and replaced the tire with 
my spare. We could still drive my jeep so we decided to go on to Dillard.  
To say the least, I had to purchase a new tire once in Dillard. Be careful 
traveling.  (courtesy of Charlie & Elaine Harvell) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jim and Brenda Fairfax will be cruising on Oceania’s Marina for 10 days starting December 12, 2015. 
Itinerary includes Rio and Buenos Aires, and they will celebrate their anniversary while onboard. 

(Brenda Fairfax) 

 

Bruce and Margaret Ellen found a wonderful place to stay on their way home from Branson, and loved 
the park they selected: “Pensacola Beach RV Resort.”  It is on Santa Rosa Sound (Premium sites on the 
water), and across the street from the beach/Gulf of Mexico!  It was on the ‘pricey’ side for daily rates, 
but the weekly & monthly rates get a nice break, especially in the “shoulder months,” April & May; Sept. 
& Oct.  Of course, the winter is even less, but NW Florida has Winter! __why we don’t go there then__:-
).  Margaret and Ellen were two HAPPY CAMPERS. If your interested, below is the web address.  

http://pensacolabeachrvresort.com/    (Margaret Ellen) 

 

An important Note:  If you did not receive the Special edition Emails about Frank Cason’s tips regarding 
Hot Water Heater Safety and Inverter Problems, let me know and I will send you a copy. (Glenda) 

 

You’ve probably seen or read this tip before, but submitting as a reminder again. When you leave your 
motorhome, and are away from the area, you should ensure your entry steps are not left out. Just in case 
someone is in the area with evil intentions, these entry steps allow someone to climb them, break a win-
dow and have easy access to your motorhome. (Brenda Fairfax) 

 

Charlie’s tire 15 Aug 2015 

http://pensacolabeachrvresort.com/
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FMA & DOAI Southeastern Rallies are just around the corner (so to speak)! Per your requests at last year’s 
January rally I requested sites for 2016 based on your individual requested site. We have been busy re-

cruiting new members and convincing them to attend both rallies next year and we are expecting more 
people. Therefore, I have requested at least one more row in the same location. If your plans have changed 
or you are not planning to attend either of these rallies let me know as soon as you can so I might fill the 
space with another Blue Ridge member.  If you plan on attending FMA or DOAI it is important that when 
you call, you notify them you are with the Blue Ridge Discoverys.  There is another group called Blue 
Ridge and this resulted in problems with sites last year. 

 

Below is an updated list of our site request.  

170 Charles Harvell 184 Richard Money 
198 Bob Angus 183 Bobby Simpson 
197 Henry Cason 185 Pat Stanton 

196 Bob Zumwalt 186 Jim Pinkerton 
195 Dick Pryor 187 Harry Terrill 
194 Glenn Camp 188 Rick Blaher 
193 Sonny Blackwell 189 Vernon McBryar 
192 Larry Weinberg 190 BRD 
191 BRD  

 
 We will provide names for the sites marked BRD later when available.  If you have reserved and know 
your site number, please let Bob know or be sure you have notified Lazy Days you are with BRD. 
 
 The 2016 National Rally will be in Bath, NY, at the Hickory Hill Camping Resort. Dates for the Rally 
are 19-24 September.  Early days are 16, 17, 18 September and 3 late days are 25, 26, 27. You might check 
them out at camp@hickoryhillcampresort.com .  More information will be forthcoming from DOAI. 

 

Thanks for all you guys do!  If everything is OK see you in FL! 
(Bob Angus) 

 
Dillard, Georgia RALLY 
Margaret Ellen indicated that she has spoken to theaters in the area recently and the Franklin will announce 
their schedule on 8 October.  The Clayton board met last week and is in process of setting the season. Their 
schedule is based on a calendar year instead of a school year.  Margaret will meet with the owner of the 
winery on 15 October and the hosts will finalize rally plans as soon as possible afterwards.   
(Margaret Ellen) 
 
Look for details and registration forms in our end of December-first of January Newsletter.   
 
Outer Banks: Jim and Brenda Fairfax will start checking out the campgrounds at the Outer Banks and send 
information to all after the holidays.… first part of the year. Understand the requirement to have a facility 
for meals and social gatherings, as well as 50 amps for our motorhomes. (Brenda Fairfax) 

mailto:camp@hickoryhillcampresort.com
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Well we tried the products called “Just One Bite” and “Fresh Cab Rodent Repellent.” that I mentioned 
in our last Newsletter.  Unfortunately, neither worked for us.  In fact, I think the little pest brought his 
entire family, including cousins, with him this time.  He in particular loved a box of Kleenex on the 
dash.  I spent three days washing everything in the drawers and cleaning up pieces of Kleenex from all 
over the coach.  When I lifted my cup holder (after finding a track), I could see where one had been un-
derneath the cabinet with the wiring.  Even the pull-out bays in the basement were full of “mouse 
tracks.”  Apparently, they died from what they ate, but only after getting in the motorhome.  Not a good 
smell, believe me! What has worked best for us in the past has been Frank’s solution, tacky mat, or 
mouse traps. As a rule, we have not had a mouse problem until this past year.  Guess this is our sched-
uled time! It is amazing we never had this problem in our last coach. 

 
Bob, not one to give up, has ordered another product called “Rodent Repel Mouse Deodorizer.”  This 
product alleges it will deter mice and absorb smells left by dead mice.  It is supposed to be good for 60 
days. “Rodent Repel” supposedly smells like Irish Spring soap.  At our recent Rally, one of our mem-
bers mentioned they used Irish Spring to solve the mice problem.  Keep laughing Rodent—we will get 
you yet! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

. 

I’m not sleeping—I’m just checking 
my eyelids for holes! Amana, Iowa 

(Courtesy Frank  Cason) 

Frank, Mike, & Tom trying to decide which club to 
use—Golfing in Branson (courtesy of Katy Leydic) 
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Thanks for all ur calls & e-mails!  I am still @ my son's in GA recuperating & doing better. My stay 
which I had expected to be shorter, I just found out from the Doctor is anyways between 3 & 6 mos. It 
seems the septic went thru-out my body. My condition was way beyond a kidney stone.  Maybe, w/luck I 
can make Lazy Days!?"??  I DO miss all of you...You all cheer me up so much & make me happy. 

(Eileen P. Haden) 

 

Mission Trip: Even though Jim’s knee has not healed correctly, before allowing the doctors to attempt 
to correct the situation, Brenda volunteered Jim for a mission trip (September 26-October 3, 2015) to dis-
play his skills, with a medical team, to the Dominican Republic. Brenda is confident that Jim would be in 
great hands (her doctor is along on the trip), and the thought of the “bum knee” would not be on Jim's 
mind constantly. -)  He’s assisting in building a medical clinic. Brenda and Maximus stayed behind and 
Brenda is still chugging along with her doctorate and Maximus is doing well.  

 (Brenda Fairfax) 

 

Elaine Harvell was having some back problems at our Fall Rally.  She has been through a lot of pain 
with her earlier surgery and was doing so well in April.  Pray that this set-back is temporary and she im-
proves soon. 

 

Buddy Reynolds was not walking very well at our Branson Rally either.  He told Becky he thought he 
would drive on to Texas after the Rally, but Becky assured me he was going home to see the physician.  
It was obvious Buddy was in pain.  Keep us posted Buddy. 

 

You would never know it, but Susan Gutierrez had a knee replacement around May and she is really 
amazing as you would never know she had recently been “laid up.”  She said it is the best surgery she 
ever had and regrets waiting so long to have it. 
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One of our trips this summer was to Washington, D.C. There is a lot to do in 
DC, but the summer in Washington is really, really, hot. We stayed at An-
drews Air Force Base (Joint Base Andrews) which has a nice camp. If you 
have a military ID card, I recommend it because it is so convenient to the 
Metro.  

One thing I wanted to do was to go to the 
Marine Barracks at 8th and 1. They have 
an evening parade that is fantastic. The 
Commandant’s house is at the end of the parade field, which is surrounded by 
beautiful barracks. If you want to go you need tickets, which are free at their web-
site. The tickets include directions to free parking and a shuttle bus ride to and 
from the parade. We were fortunate that 
the rain stopped in time for the parade. 
The streets surrounding the Marine Corps 
Headquarters were full of Marine in dress 

uniform that provided assistance. There were also many in combat gear for 
security. I wore my veteran’s hat and was saluted and greeted often. There 
are also many taverns and restaurants in the area, so go early and enjoy the 
local fare. The parade includes performances by the Marine Corps Band, 
The President’s Own, and the Silent Drill Team  

We also went to Fort Myer (Joint Base Myer Henderson Hall) to watch the U.S. Army’s performance of “TAPS”. 
This is the home of the 3rd Infantry Regiment (The Old Guard) and the U.S. Army Band (Pershing’s Own).  It is a 
fabulous show depicting the history of the Army from the Revolution to current 

days. The musical performances were quali-
ty, and the military demonstrations were awe-
some. They had soldiers from 1776 making 
bayonet charges, Civil War soldiers on horse-
back, Vietnam Special Forces, and modern 
day soldiers. Sue met and we chatted with a 
General who was the Assistant Chief of Staff 
for Communications. Interesting guy. Gen-
eral Washington was part of the ceremony. 
(Pat Stanton) 
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Row 1 Left to Right:  
Pat Tracy, Sue Stanton, Katy Leydic, Sharon Sadilek, Susan Gutierrez, Sue Pryor, Glenda Angus 
 
Row 2 Left to Right:   
Dick Tracy, Pat Stanton, Mike Weiher, Jim Sadilek, Ray Gutierrez, Dick Pryor, Mike Hopkins, Frank Cason, Retha 
Hopkins, Bob Angus, Tom Leydic, Wanda &Bobby Simpson, not pictured. 
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Colonel Hank Haden  

Laid to Rest  

 

On June 15, 2015, Hank was honored with a full honors ceremony at Arlington National Cemetery.  

On the evening prior to the funeral, family and friends gathered at Liberty Tavern for dinner, drinks, and comradery. I’m sure 
Hank looked down on us and chuckled at some of the stories and memories that were shared. It was not a time of mourning, but a 
true celebration of the life of a wonderful man.  

Eileen visits with family, while Sue and Linda 
Landavazo share memories  

A passel of grandchildren  

Sue visits with Hank’s brother, David  Not telling secrets  - It got very  loud! 
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Brent, Hank’s youngest son, visit with Joel and Linda Landavazo 

Lieutenant Colonel, Pilot, Squadron Com-
mander, but still Dad. Ryan gets his daugh-
ter’s hair squared away  

Hank was a decorated war hero and received the recognition that such a 
noble warrior deserves. The ceremony conducted at Arlington was very 
moving. My emotions bounced from sadness to joy to patriotic pride 
throughout the morning. The United States Air Force represented them-
selves and our nation admirably  

We gathered at the Administration Building prior to the funeral 
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Procession was led by the Band and Colorguard  The Band, Color Guard, and Honor Guard 

Mourners gathered to follow the caisson to the grave site 
Funeral Detail 

Funeral Detail with Honor Guard in background  Firing Squad’s 21 gun salute 
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Hank loved flying the A-10 Warthog and Ryan followed in his footsteps. Members of the Flying Tigers Squadron from Moody 
Airforce Base (Ryan is the Squadron Commander) conducted a flyover of the funeral. I know Hank was saluting them as they were 
him. I was honored to be able to witness this memorial to one of our nation’s great warrior. Miss you, my friend  

 

Following the ceremony at Arlington, many family and friends gathered at the Boulevard Woodgrill for a final celebration of 
Hank’s life. The food and spirits were good and the company was excellent. Of course Sue and Richard Money made friends with 
the bartender as soon as we entered. Hank has a wonderful family and a fine group of friends. It was a pleasure to get to know 

them.  (Tribute by Pat Stanton) 

Richard & Jean Money visit with Eileen, Frank, and Sue 
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS 2016 SPRING RALLY 
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FOR THE COOK 

Corn Casserole 
(Sue Stanton) 

 
1 Box Jiffy Cornmeal Mix 
2 Eggs 
8 oz Sour Cream 
1 Can Yellow Corn 
1 Can Cream Corn 
1 Stick Butter or Margarine 
 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees 
 
 

GRILLING TIPS 

 

Don’t reply solely on BBQ sauce to flavor your meat. Experiment with different types of marinades, 
seasonings and rubs to give your food unique and delicious tastes.  If it all possible, marinade over-
night; but if you can’t, try to give at least an hour of the meat soaking in the marinade sauce. 

 

Don’t add any salt until the meat is cooked to prevent it from getting dry and tough, as the salt will 
draw away moisture. 

 

Don’t pierce your meat with a fork or prongs. The juices will escape, making the meat drier and less 
flavorful. Use a spatula or tongs to move and flip your food. 

 

Quick and easy way to grill large vegetables such as potatoes and ears of corn: coat heavily in but-
ter, sprinkle on some seasoned salt, wrap securely in aluminum foil, and throw it on the grill. 

 

Melt butter – set aside.  Beat eggs in bowl with mixer and add sour cream – beat.  Add yellow corn 
with juice – beat.  Add cream corn – beat.  Add melted butter – beat.  Add jiffy cornmeal – beat well.  
Pour in casserole and bake about one hour or until brown on top.  Note: very important to add ingredi-
ents in this manner or casserole will not rise properly. 

I double this recipe when the kids come over!!  Hope you love it like we do. 
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ORDER FORM FOR BLUERIDGE MERCHANDISE 

NAME:   __________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:  ________________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE/EMAIL:  ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Blue Ridge Discoverys Banner  $25.00 Each Number Ordered ___________ 
 
Blue Ridge Discoverys Caps  $13.00 Each  Number Ordered ___________ 
 
Short Sleeve Blue T-Shirts (Enter Quantity below) 
($8.00 Each)  Small  _____      Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Long Sleeve Blue T-shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($13.00 Each)  Small  ____   Med ___   LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____  XXXLG ____ 
 
Short Sleeve Yellow T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($8.00 Each)  Small  _____   Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Short Sleeve Maroon T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
$8.00 Each)  Small  _____   Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Long Sleeve Maroon T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($13.00 Each)  Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____  XXXLG ____ 
 
Blue Golf Shirts $30.00 Each (Enter Quantity Below) 
Ladies:    Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
Mens:      Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
 
Yellow Golf Shirts $30.00 Each (Enter Quantity Below) 
Ladies:    Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
Mens:      Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
 

OTHER ITEMS (Jackets, etc.) AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST 
 
TOTAL COST OF ORDER  $________________________________ 
 (Make Check payable to Proforma AdMark) 
 

Mail Order Form and check to: 

Proforma Business Impact 
1 Marcus Drive, Suite 104 
Greenville, SC 29615 
(864) 239-0050 (Fax) (864) 239-6611 or (cell) (864) 979-0107 
nancy.quinn@proforma.com 



 

 

    MR. KEN BADGES ‘N SIGNS 
    2505 Clintonville Road – Harrisville, PA  16038 

Email:  mrkenbadges@aol.com 

(800) 398-8307 

 
White/Blue badge with pin. 
A magnetic “pinless” option is an additional $2. (Not recommended if you have a pacemaker) 
Bolo tie and slide are available for an extra $2.50 
NOTE:  The pinless option and bolo option may both be used on the same badge 
 

Phone ____________________________ 
 
Email_____________________________ 
 
Name______________________________ 
 
Address____________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 

 
___________________________________ ________________________________________ 
Name as you want it engraved Name as you want it engraved 
 
______ Name Badges @$7.75  $___________ 
 
______ Bolos (Blue)  (White) @ $2.50 ea  $___________ 
 
______ Magnetic Pinless Option @ $2.00  $___________ 
 
_____ Blue Ridge License Plate (6x12) @ $22.95  $ __________ 
 
______ Tag-up bracket for LP hanging @ $6  $ __________ 
 
______ Shipping & Handling $1.25 per badge; 
 $4 for LP & tag-up  $___________ 

 TOTAL  $___________ 

Make check payable to “Mr. Ken” and mail to above address or fill out the information below for credit card sale. 
You should receive your order within 3 weeks. 

Payment by Credit Card::  _______  MasterCard _______ Visa  _______  Discover 
 
Account# ____________________________ CCV# (# on back panel) ___________ 
 
Name on Card_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

City ___________________________ State ____________ Zip __________________________ 
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS BADGE ORDER 

mailto:mrkenbadges@aol.com
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS  

A Chapter of Discovery Owners Association, Inc.  (DOAI) 

Membership Application 

Membership is open to all members of DOAI.  Dues are $15 per year and collected in two-year increments of $30. 
Collecting dues every other year reduces recordkeeping and eliminates the need for members to write small checks 
yearly.  Initial dues are prorated at $1.25 per month in order to synchronize with this schedule.  If you cancel your 
membership, there is no refund for the current year.  However, the next year will be refunded if already paid. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mail this application and your check in proper amount to our treasurer: 
 
 Bob Zumwalt  Phone: (770) 595-3886 
 2969 Gavin Place Email: bz2@me.com 

 Duluth, GA 30096 

 
Date:  DOAI Member Number1   

 

Pilot’s Name:  Co Pilot’s Name:   

 
Address:     

 
City:  State: _____________ Zip:   

 
Home Phone: (     ) ____-________  Pilot’s Cell: (      ) ____-__________  Co-Pilot’s Cell ____________________ 

 
Pilot’s Email: ________________________________ Co-Pilot’s Email ____________________________________ 

 
Discovery Year: _____________ Length: ____________ Model:   

 
Optional: 
Pilot’s Birthday: _________  Co Pilot’s Birthday:  Anniversary   
 (mm/dd) (mm/dd) (mm/dd) 
  
1 You must be a member of DOAI to join.  If your application has been submitted but you have not yet received your 

member number, please contact Bob Zumwalt and he will coordinate with the DOAI Membership Chairman.  
(Revised 1/24/2015 

 

If your membership is mailed in: 
In ODD number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

In EVEN number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

January $15.00 $30.00 

February $13.75 $28.75 

March $12.50 $27.50 

April $11.25 $26.25 

May $10.00 $25.00 

June $8.75 $23.75 

July $7.50 $22.50 

August $6.25 $21.25 

September $5.00 $20.00 

October $33.75 (2 yrs + 3 mon) $18.75 (1 yr + 3 mon) 

November $32.50 (2 yrs + 2mon) $17.50 (1 yr + 2 mon) 

December $31.25 (2 yrs + 1 mon) $16.25 (1 yr + 1 mon) 

 

mailto:bz2@me.com

